

Sending Church & Support Address: Lighthouse Baptist Church | Pastor Michael Poindexter 6220 US HWY 220 South Asheboro, NC 27205 (336) 873-8011

JULY- OCTOBER 2022

Dear Pastor and Church Family,

To start out I want to apologize for being so long in writing. We have had such a busy Summer here with ministry and work it has completely gotten past me. We do, however, continue to pray for you all daily and praise the Lord for such faithful servant such as yourselves to partner with us to reach Maine.

The Lord has been faithful as we are getting everything in place for the modular unit that we can house new Sunday school classes should be her by the end of the year. God has sent some new families in over the past few months, and we see the congregation growing not only numerically but also spiritually

We are gearing up for 2023 as we see lobster season coming to a close and winter prep Almost completed. There are several new ministries that we will be introducing to our congregation from personal fellowship to men's and women's discipleship classes. The one we are most excited for is beginning a Bible study in a town about a hour south of us. Our hopes and prayers are to begin this study and grow it to the point we need a building and plant a church there for the glory of God. This town has no independent Baptist church, and it is a community of fishermen. They are hard and set in their ways, but I know that GOD CAN!!!!

Help us pray for families to start coming that we will see the next generation come to Christ. Pray for Washington County, Maine that God will prepare the hearts of the people to receive the gospel that Downeast Maine can be reached for Christ.

In His Service,

Bo Redmon